
North Road Racing Pigeon Society 

Minutes of the General Club Meeting held on Saturday November 5th, 2022. 

Meeting called to order at 10:15 am.   12 members attended. 

Minutes of the March 19th, 2022 General Club Meeting were read, with a motion to accept by Dennis 

Gubert and seconded by Chris Moore.  Motion carried. 

Old Business 

1. New membership applications:  None 

2. Financial Report:  Chequing account stands at $13,590 and the GIS account at $30, 139.   

3. Property Report:  All good 

4. Trophy report:  Anybody who wants a trophy, a plaque, or a sticker for a plaque, for races they 

won or came in 2nd or 3rd place, must please contact Dennis Gubert at 778-251-7478 or 

dennisgubes@gmail.com 

5. Super Special Race Report:  Chris Moore reported that the club made $4,990 profit with the 

2022 SS race.  Well done everybody who participated and contributed, with a very special 

thanks to Chris Moore for all the work and time he devoted to make it all a success ― thanks 

Chris!. 

 

New Business 

1. The BC Government has requested a filing by a legal professional to confirm ownership of the 

North Road property (The Land Owner Transparency Registry).  We have obtained legal advice 

and retained the MacCallum Law Group in Langley to assist us with this undertaking.  It will take 

some time and money, but eventually the property will be registered in the name of the North 

Road Racing Pigeon Society.  We owe a huge amount of gratitude to everybody who has worked 

so hard through the years to obtain, finance, and pay off this excellent property that we can 

now freely use ― the club members who came before us, did an excellent job, thanks so much!   

2. All race schedule ideas for 2023 must be submitted to Chris Moore, Brian Nicholson, or Karol 

Pawlowski. 

3. Nobody volunteered to put on a pigeon show in the clubhouse for January 2023. 

4. Joe and Celia Visscher, long-time club members now living close to 100-mile House, generously 

donated a variety of pigeon supplies to the club.  Chris Moore was so kind to bring it all down to 

the clubhouse where it was actioned off.  Thanks ever so much Joe & Celia! 

5. Chris Moore asked if there is enough interest for a 2023 Super Special Race.  After an intense 

discussion, it was decided to hold a SS race for 2023 under the same rules as 2022. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Dennis Gubert and seconded by Lorne Trow ... meeting adjourned 11:25 am 


